
Welcome to the Summer Term 2024 

                                                                     

     Some important reminders 
 

Our summer uniform 

1. The School Jumper is optional – but please bring it with you…the weather can change quickly! 

2. Optional short-sleeved shirts may be worn – all shirts must be tucked-in and your tie worn at all times 

3. Boys may wear school shorts – girls have skirts to keep them cool – these must remain knee-length 

4. All other uniform and appearance rules remain unchanged 

                 Please ensure you are in full school uniform when you arrive and leave the school site 

 

When out on the school field 

1. It is currently too wet to use - so please stay off until we announce that it is dry enough for you all to enjoy 

2. KS4 (Years 10 & 11) are to use the Left side of the field (Fleet Street side) 

3. KS3 (Years 7,8 & 9) are to use the Right side field (Pavilion side) 

4. Do not go beyond the red line - this runs across both sides of the field (from Fleet Street to the Pavilion) 

5. Please keep-off and away from the cricket strip, jump pits, pavilion and surrounding areas  

 

General Health & Safety 

1. Areas out of bounds are highlighted in red on the maps in your tutor base – please familiarise yourself with 

it. This helps ensure your safety by allowing us to concentrate staff supervision.  

No student should be in any part of the school building at breaks or lunchtimes - unless using the wet weather 

areas (when raining!), Library, Canteen or being supervised by a member of staff in a classroom/area.  

You must not hang about and/or socialise in toilets, foyers, corridors or stairwells.  
 

2. Sun Safety – please ensure you drink plenty of water and protect your skin with cream, your eyes with a hat 

and/or sunglasses - particularly if exposed to the sun for any prolonged period of time. 
 

3. Allergies – those that suffer from hayfever will be more than aware that we are now entering the high pollen 

season – please ensure you take any prescribed/recommended medication before you come to school and if you 

have an inhaler, please make sure that you keep it with you. Biting/stinging Insects are also more common at this 

time of year – if you react badly to bites/stings, please ensure we have access to any medications you might use. 
 

4. General conduct – be thoughtful and kind to others when out and about. Consider where you play ball 

games and what types of games you play. There should be no physical contact of any kind and footwear must be 

worn at all times. Please take time to be peaceful for at least some of your lunchtime – we don’t want anyone 

suffering from heat stroke or injury! 
 

5. Litter – please ensure you help keep our beautiful grounds free from litter. Use the bins provided and clear up 

after yourselves. If you come across some litter – please just pick it up and bin it as an act of good will/kindness. 


